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Memo

To:  Munster Town Council

ccC: Town Manager Dustin Anderson

From: Chief of Police Stephen Scheckel 32
Date: November 11, 2014

Re: Scrapping of Brinks Truck

Approximately five (5) years ago Brinks Incorporated donated an old armored truck to the Munster
Police Department to be utilized by our Regional Swat Task Force. Part of the agreement was that we
would notify them when we were finished with the vehicle, and if necessary assume any cost involved
with destruction of truck.

As you are aware the Police Department recently received a brand new Mine Resistant Ambush
Protected (MRAP) vehicle from the military in August of this year. Consequently, we no longer have a
need for the Brinks truck. Sergeant Peirick contacted Brinks per our agreement and updated them on
the condition of their truck. Brinks agreed that the truck should be scrapped, and advised Sergeant
Peirick that any proceeds from the scrapping of the old truck revert back to the Munster Police
Department.

Scrap Metal Services, of Burnham, lllinois is currently in possession of said vehicle though is awaiting
the title. In order to transfer the title and allow Scrap Metal Services to scrap the truck | am respectfully

requesting the Munster Town Council make a motion that the Brinks vehicle be declared surplus
inventory and therefore is eligible to be destroyed.

Thank you for your consideration.
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